
August 2018 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Paul Lutheran 
120 North 8th Street 

419-294-2831 
stpaulupper@sbcglobal.net 

 

 
 

Pastor: 
    Supply – Pastor Anne Pairan 
 
Administrative Assistant:        
     Beth Collins 
          419-294-8326 
          bethjcollins@sbcglobal.net 

Office Hours: 
          9-noon, 1-3pm 

Mailing address: 
          318 W. Wyandot Avenue 
          Upper Sandusky, OH    
                                             43351 

Website: 
           www.stpaulupper.org  

2018 Council Members 
  June Eier 419-420-5560 
  BJ Ford 419-619-2166 
  Brenda Koehler 419-310-1445 
  John Krock 419-310-4213 
  Michelle Ohler 419-348-2824 
  Nancy Ross 419-209-2468 
  Carol Roszman 419-209-2591 
  Shawn Schneider 937-726-3831 
  Robbi Sigler 740-751-3821 
 

Meetings are the second 
Monday of the month at 7pm. 

 

Duties for August 
 
Greeters (should welcome folks from 9:30 until  
                  just before church starts): 
         Sandy Hemmerly & Jim Gottfried – West Entrance 
         Dave & Barbara Gottfried – South entrance 
 Youth Sunday – Lauren & Caroline Baker (south) 

  Ellie & Jake Swinehart (west) 

 
Ushers (should arrive by 9:15): 

Brent Gottfried  Youth Sunday: 
Lyle Gottfried      Mara Smalley 
Jane Smalley      Janae Weaver 

 Nancy Ross      Creston Getz 
       Colton Breidenbach 

 
Acolytes (should arrive by 9:45): 
  5 – Janae & Cassidy         
 12 – Ben & Seth     
 19 – Bethany & Cassidy 
 26 – Ben & Seth       

 
Readers:       
        5 – Linda Rinderknecht       
       12 – Leah Crawford 
     19 – Courtney Thiel 
     26 – Darlene Mooney       

 
Communion Assistants: 
 Rick & Rinda Kraus 
 
Bread Baker:      

 Nancy Ross 

 
Deliver Food Pantry Donations: Bonnie Menningen  
 
TWL Leaders:  The Gathering Place Hosts: 

     7 – Darlene Mooney     5 – Lisa Bricely   

 14 – June Eier   12 – Jill Eyestone 
 21 – Beth Collins   19 – Websters 
 28 – Jane Smalley   26 – Jackie Graeser 

 
            

mailto:stpaulupper@sbcglobal.net
http://www.stpaulupper.org/


 
 
 
 
 

 

 

If you have been attending St. Paul for a while the name Thomas Merton will be 
familiar to you.  The Council Update for July ended with a note of gratitude for all of 
you and this Merton quote continues that thought:          
“To be grateful is to recognize the Love of God in everything He has given us – and He 
has given us everything.  Every breath we draw is a gift of his Love, every moment of 
existence is a grace, for it brings with it immense graces from Him.  Gratitude 
therefore takes nothing for granted, is never unresponsive, is constantly awakening to 
new wonder and to praise of the goodness of God.  For the grateful person knows that 
God is good, not by hearsay but by experience.  And that is what makes all the 
difference.”    And my gratitude continues.  On June 30th many of you stayed after 
worship to listen to Council’s recommendations, to consider them and then to vote 
on them. Your vote in favor of Council’s proposals for moving the offices to the 
church (demolition of the annex, Harris Electric to serve as our electrical 
contractor, making the job description available to contractors for the construction 
portion of the job, to move forward with technical and internet systems as needed) 
as well as setting a limit of $10,000.00 to be spent on each of the four phases is, of 
course, appreciated.  Progress has been made thanks to Dave Craig.  Walls now 
partition the nursery. That space will become the pastor’s office, a reception area 
for those waiting to see the pastor and a storage area for all of our banners.  Did you 
know that we are blessed to have 82 banners at St. Paul?!  Many of them are 
beautiful works of art from North Salem.  To have a safe place for all of them in one 
place will be wonderful.  Much of what has been used in the nursery will soon be 
just next-door in the lounge.  Please know that this is still “a work in progress.”  Feel 
free to stop in and take a look and thanks to those who have helped!  We will 
continue to update you on the progress in this Council Update space.  As ideas or 
questions come to mind please share them with Council or Property Committee 
members.                                                                                                                      
Here’s another Merton quote:  “Just remaining quietly in the presence of God, 
listening to him, being attentive to Him, requires a lot of courage…”    If you ever have 
a chance, read some Merton.  It will be an enriching experience. 
 
In his service,                                                                                                         
Nancy Ross (on behalf of your Church Council) 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Fr iday  Saturday  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

1 
6:30pm 
Word on 
Wednesday 
 

2 
7pm 
4H Advisory 
Council 
meeting 

 
 

3 
 
 
 

4 
 
 
 

5 
11:15am  
Property 
Committee 
meeting 
 
12-4pm 
Fellowship 
Hall in use 
 
6-7:30pm 
4H meeting 
 
 

6 
 
 
 

7 
9am 
Sewing 
 
5-6pm 
Free 
Community 
Meal 

 
 
 

8 
9:30am 
Ruth/Naomi 
Circle 
 
6:30pm 
Word on 
Wednesday 
 

9 
7pm  
Martha Circle 
 
7pm 
4H 
Endowment 
meeting 

 
 
 

10 
 
 
 

11 
4pm 
Recital 
rehearsal 

 
 

12 
2-6:30pm 
Party at the 
Pond 
 
4pm 
Senior Recital 
 

 

13 
7pm 
Council 
meeting 

 
 
 

14 
5-6pm 
Free 
Community 
Meal 

 
 
 

15 
6:30pm 
Word on 
Wednesday 

16 
7pm 
Horse 
Committee 
meeting 

 
 
 

17 
 
 
 

18 
 
 
 

19 
6-7:30pm 
4H meeting 
 
 
 

20 
 
 
 

21 
9am 
Sewing 
 
5-6pm 
Free 
Community 
Meal 

 
 
 

22 
6:30pm 
Word on 
Wednesday 
 

23 
 
 
 

24 
 
 
 

25 
 
 
 

26 
 
 
 

27 
1:30pm 
Hospital Guild 
meeting 

 
 

28 
5-6pm 
Free 
Community 
Meal 

 
 
 

29 
6:30pm 
Word on 
Wednesday 
 

30 
 
 
 

31 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

                    
 

 

 

 

 

 

          
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are collecting TUNA/CANNED MEAT  

for the Food Pantry this month.   

There is a shopping cart at the crosswalk for 

you to place your donations.   

Thanks for your help! 
 

 

Weõre still collectingé 
Collection 
containers at 
crosswalk or drop 
off at the office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 1 ð Cullen Craig 
 1 ð Sheryl Pfeifer 
4 ð Angie Ford 
5 ð Chelsea Cosgrove 
6 ð Dorothy Leslie 
8 ð Taeylor Mullholand  
8 ð Alex Thiel 
9 ð Marge Forry 
9 ð Katy Ross 

         10 ð Vicky Utley  
 11 ð Brecklyn Badenhop 
          11 ð Amanda Barth  
          11 ð Chuck Hehr  
            ***Happy 102nd!!! ***  
         12 ð Mary Rife 
         12 ð Levi Row 
         15 ð Adam Conley 
         16 ð Ryan Webster 
         21 ð Jodi Smalley 
        22 ð Lydia Black  
        26 ð Dave Gottfried  
        27 ð Jessica Ault 
        28 ð Matt Culley  
        29 ð Carol Matteson 
         31 ð Nick Koehler 
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  1 ð Bruce & Gena Grafmiller 
  1 ð Jerry & Lorie Koehler 
  5 ð Mike & Amy MaGinn 
11 ð Russ & LuAnn Lee 
13 ð Dustin & Jessica Stansbery 
16 ð Wayne & Marjorie Koehler 
17 ð David & Rosemary Craig 
17 ð Jim & Chloe Gatchell 
18 ð Gene & Margaret Chandler 
26 ð Eric & Robin Goodman 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW … 

¶ October is Pastor Appreciation month. 

¶ There is now an ELCA campaign called Always Being Made 

New.  It celebrates our pastors and deacons while 

supporting the next generation of leaders. 

¶ There are very few people attending ELCA seminaries and, 

therefore, very few new pastors. 

¶ There are 3.8 million Lutherans in nearly 10,000 

congregations. 

¶ The cost of seminary education and the debt it creates is a 

barrier for many students considering a call to ministry. 

¶ The average debt for students who borrow money to attend 

seminary is $25,000.00 let alone debt from their 

undergraduate education. 

¶ The average salary package for pastors called to ministry 

after seminary is $33,000.00. 

¶ The goal of Always Being Made New is to show pastors that 

we are now blessed with that they are appreciated and, for 

generations to come, to provide full-tuition support for all 

who wish to answer their call to serve an ELCA church. 

¶ A gathering will be planned to thank Pastor Anne for all she 

does for us.  (Details will follow.) 

¶ Mission Outreach in September and October will be given to 

the Always Being Made New Campaign. 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can you believe that summer is almost 

over?  Ya know what that means?  No, it 

isnõt time for the fair quite yet!  Itõs time 

for school to start!  We will be blessing all 

of our students, teachers, and support staff 

on Sunday, August 26
th
 during worship!  

Please be here to support and share in the 

blessing of these members of your church 

family!  
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Council has decided to sponsor Party 

at the Pond again on Sunday, August 

12th .  It will take place at Darlene 

>~~|j· ]|h *]ª~z L~«º{]|ô« §~|h ]® 

11643 TH 49.  Hot dogs, buns and 

drinks will be provided.  You are 

asked to bring your own table 

service, a dish to share, lawn chairs, 

and any lawn or table games you 

wish to play.  The meal will take 

place around 5pm.  Please sign up at 

church so they know how much food 

to get.  

 

 

 

 

 

Choir rehearsals are going 

back to Wednesday nights!  

Same times:  

 Beginning Bells ï 6pm 

 Advanced  Bells ï 6:30pm  

 Choir ï 7:30pm  

 

Friends in Faith will 

continue to practice during 

Jr. Church.  Choirs begin 

September 19
th

.  Please 

prayerfully consider 

becoming a part of the music 

ministry at St. Paul!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next Hospital Guild meeting will 
take place on August 27 th at 1:30pm in 
the hospital conference room.  Anyone 
that has something to donate to the 
bazaar should give it to Jackie Graeser 
or Sandy Hemmerly if they cannot 
attend the meeting.  


